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and good morning ladies and gentlemen                                           
it's Monday we're the only thing in                                             
America still open welcome to ask the                                           
theologian glad that you are here you've                                        
joined us today and looking forward to a                                        
fun day of questioning the assumptions                                          
together looking in taking your biblical                                        
theological and worldview questions and                                         
we'll have a great time doing that hey I                                        
don't know if by the way you noticed                                            
that last night we rather suddenly                                              
started a new program unannounced and we                                        
will I think we're gonna do it tonight                                          
unless I'm tired about 10:00 p.m.                                               
mountain time the program is the                                                
theological insomniac how's that let's                                          
go up here see if I can show you a                                              
little bit there we go                                                          
the theological insomniac with dr. Randy                                        
white late night commentary on the                                              
normal the abnormal and the paranormal                                          
now here's the deal about this I don't                                          
know when I'm gonna do it typically                                             
about 10:00 p.m. when I do it I'm not                                           
gonna do it every night because I do                                            
have to sleep every now and then but you                                        
know so much stuff going on in our world                                        
and it's nice just to talk about it and                                         
you can't sleep anyway and you're sick                                          
of Fox News so join me if you'd like                                            
yeah and it's only on youtube                                                   
youtube.com slash Randy white at this                                           
point we don't even have an alert for it                                        
so you're just gonna gotta check it out                                         
and see if it's there and I will look                                           
forward to seeing you let's get into                                            
some questions that we've got here today                                        
and I want to start out with our friend                                         
bill down in Sierra Vista and the                                               
question is about the hundred and                                               
forty-four thousand mentioned in                                                
revelation chapter 7 verse 13 and 14                                            
verses one through five are usually                                             
referred to by most ministries as                                               
evangelists to the Jews and to the world                                        
during the tribulation                                                          
however nowhere in scripture does it say                                        
they are evangelist how do you interpret                                        
this I agree with your what I presume to                                        
be your conclusion you're exactly right                                         
that they are often 144,000 evangelist                                          
maybe they do evangelistic work but                                             
they're not shown that now evangelists                                          
to the Jews I think certainly they are                                          
Jews so even if they are evangelists to                                         
the Jews they are speaking a kingdom                                            
gospel which is once again being offered                                        



to Israel and they're speaking that                                             
Kingdom gospel to the Jewish people I've                                        
heard of them before referred to as                                             
144,000 Apostle Paul's well if anything                                         
they'd be a hundred and forty-four                                              
thousand Apostle Peters a type of                                               
Apostle Peter now I think the way I                                             
interpret this is that this 144,000 is                                          
actually the protected remnant you                                              
remember that Jesus said in Matthew                                             
chapter 24 that except the days of the                                          
tribulation be cut short there would be                                         
none left                                                                       
and because the tribulation is is such                                          
an outpouring of both the wrath of this                                         
world on the Jewish people and then the                                         
wrath of God on the Jewish people and on                                        
this world the only way they are ever                                           
going to survive is to have a group that                                        
is sealed so prior to the what fifth                                            
seal I believe it is I believe the first                                        
four come and then prior to the fifth                                           
seal that is when these hundred and                                             
forty-four thousand are sealed in                                               
another sands and protected through that                                        
time now I would look at them a little                                          
more like Noah and his family again all                                         
of the ministry's ministers evangelists                                         
Bible teachers out there teach at Noah                                          
and his sons spend a hundred and twenty                                         
years building the ark and begging                                              
people to come on the ark but no one                                            
would I don't think there was ever an                                           
invitation for anyone else to ever                                              
come into the ark I think that God                                              
simply chose Noah and his sons to                                               
protect Noah and his sons so that there                                         
would be someone on the other side of                                           
the flood I look at the hundred and                                             
forty-four thousand in that same way and                                        
as a matter of fact I would consider the                                        
hundred and forty-four thousand to be                                           
that which is in discussion when you get                                        
to Psalm 91 Psalm 91 is a passage of                                            
Scripture which often you see in times                                          
of crisis especially crisis of health                                           
and you know we're not in that kind of a                                        
situation today right so here we have                                           
seen and we will see references to Psalm                                        
91 let me pull this up on the on the                                            
computer here soon as I get everything                                          
yeah Square it up there we go let's go                                          
to again Psalm 91 he that dwelleth in                                           
the secret place of the Most High shall                                         
abide under the shadow of the Almighty                                          
I will say to the Lord he is my refuge                                          
in my strength my god and him with whom                                         
I and him will I trust surely he will                                           
deliver thee from the snare of the                                              
Fowler from the noise and pestilence                                            
he will cover thee with his feathers                                            
under his wings thou shalt trust his                                            



truth shall be thy buckler thou shalt                                           
not be afraid of the terrors by night                                           
nor the arrow that flies by day nor of                                          
the pestilence that walketh in darkness                                         
nor of the destruction that wasteth at                                          
noonday a Thousand shall fall at thy                                            
side and ten thousand at thy right hand                                         
but it shall not come nigh thee and it                                          
goes on of course to speak very much of                                         
the protection the utter total complete                                         
protection that is given on whoever it                                          
is that in Psalm 91 is dwelling in the                                          
secret place of the Most High and                                               
abiding under the shadow of the Almighty                                        
now when you see that posted probably                                           
before the day is out you see that                                              
posted you know someone claiming that                                           
for the coronavirus the problem is that                                         
it they they will have to                                                       
ritualized the entire psalm they will                                           
take that Psalm and say well you know I                                         
prayed this morning and I claim the                                             
blood of the Lamb and therefore I'm                                             
dwelling in the secret place the Most                                           
High and abiding under his shadow but                                           
what if you take it literally and                                               
remember I always first try to take a                                           
passage literally I will only not take                                          
it literally if it cannot in any way be                                         
taken literally so what is the secret                                           
place of the most high in the shadow of                                         
the Almighty remember in the book of                                            
Revelation it talks about that that                                             
place out in the wilderness and you know                                        
the the devil sends that flood form but                                         
the earth swallows it up a protection                                           
that 144,000 have in the secret place of                                        
the of the Almighty other saddo of the                                          
Almighty so I don't take the hundred and                                        
forty-four thousand to be evangelist of                                         
the grace gospel which I think is over                                          
by then or evangelist of the kingdom                                            
gospel which is being proclaimed by them                                        
they might proclaim the kingdom gospel                                          
but I'm not sure there's a need because                                         
you remember in the book of Revelation                                          
this angel comes and announces the                                              
eternal gospel to all the world what do                                         
you need 144,000 to do it for if you've                                         
got a miraculous sign in the heaven an                                          
angel coming down and pronouncing the                                           
the everlasting gospel as it says in the                                        
book of Revelation so I don't see them                                          
as evangelist I see them as Noah and his                                        
sons having a remnant on the other side                                         
you know I don't hear much about it much                                        
lately but I will probably come up here                                         
in the next few days a few years ago                                            
there was some organization perhaps in                                          
Norway that was collecting seeds and                                            
they were storing them in some sort of                                          
high-tech kind of environment in order                                          



that once the world is destroyed I think                                        
in their case they were considering                                             
nuclear war once the world is destroyed                                         
by nuclear war that the seven people                                            
left over                                                                       
would be able to replant and                                                    
re-establish the earth well in one sense                                        
the hundred and forty-four thousand is                                          
is that it's the seed ground for those                                          
who receive the kingdom that's how I                                            
interpret it now why do so many go into                                         
an evangelistic sense these are 144,000                                         
witnesses I think it's because we read                                          
ourselves into it and our our experience                                        
and especially through the lens of                                              
covenant theology is everything's                                               
evangelistic I can still remember doctor                                        
Roy fish saying to us in class boys make                                        
a beeline to the cross whatever passage                                         
you're in make a beeline to the cross so                                        
we were taught that in seminary so we                                           
get to Revelation 7 in revelation                                               
chapter 14 and we've got 144,000                                                
witnesses and what do we do we make a                                           
beeline to the cross and we make it to                                          
be evangelistic now I think that we                                             
ought to be evangelistic I think we                                             
ought to be individual witnesses out                                            
there I think we've got we're                                                   
ambassadors for Christ but I think we do                                        
a disservice to the cross and the gospel                                        
when we make everything to be about the                                         
cross in the gospel because then we                                             
don't know what the hundred and                                                 
forty-four thousand are about and we we                                         
miss that and I think that's the                                                
unfortunate matter thank you Bill we'll                                         
down in Sierra Vista Arizona appreciate                                         
that let's look at Mike in Indiana but                                          
hey before I go there let me tell you                                           
this week's special at dispensational                                           
publishing it is this little book right                                         
here law and grace law and grace it's                                           
got a subtitle a study of New Testament                                         
concepts as they relate to the Christian                                        
life                                                                            
Alvah MacLean is a solid                                                        
dispensationalist                                                               
he's put together a book here I look at                                         
the table of contents the law in New                                            
Testament usage how the law could give                                          
eternal life can you even say that out                                          
on the claim                                                                    
law unable to save man the divine                                               
purpose in giving the law God's written                                         
law                                                                             
Israel the Mosaic law and the Gentiles I                                        
doubt that I agree with 100% I've been                                          
in this every year since I read through                                         
it I doubt I agree with a hundred                                               
percent of this but Alba MacLean who                                            
wrote what was the book we had recently                                         



the greatness of the kingdom he                                                 
understands kingdom he understands law                                          
this is good stuff it's just a little                                           
booklet as you can see and it's it's                                            
regularly dirt cheap $4.95 but if you                                           
use coupon code Wednesday you save 30                                           
percent and that means it's what I think                                        
three dollars and fifty cents and guess                                         
what they closed your restaurant you                                            
can't even go to lunch you better buy a                                         
book and you can't get toilet paper and                                         
you can't go to lunch so therefore you                                          
don't need the toilet paper by book sit                                         
and read out in the Sun you'll enjoy it                                         
that's what's on today Mike's question                                          
by the way that coupon code if it's not                                         
already up but it will be later today                                           
it's I think it's probably already there                                        
but mark chapter 1 verse 3 Mike says                                            
talking is it's talking only about John                                         
the Baptist and if so who does the ye                                           
reef refer to John and his disciples                                            
let's see Mark chapter 1 verse 3 this is                                        
the question of someone who reads their                                         
Bible closely because checking those                                            
pronouns out the voice of one crying in                                         
the wilderness prepare ye the way of the                                        
Lord make his paths straight now let's                                          
back up one verse as it is written in                                           
the prophets behold I send my messenger                                         
before thy face which shall prepare thy                                         
way before thee the voice of one crying                                         
in the wilderness prepare ye the way                                            
okay so here right at the beginning of                                          
the Gospel of Mark it is written in the                                         
prophets and it looks like a quote                                              
doesn't Malachi chapter 4 Malachi                                               
chapter 3 verse 1 and                                                           
here behold I send my messenger before                                          
thy face let's go ahead and look to                                             
Malachi chapter 3 verse 1 and see if                                            
behold I send my messenger he shall                                             
not then a direct quote that probably is                                        
a quote from the Septuagint let's see                                           
here what bullinger has to say on                                               
Malachi chapter 3 quoted he says in                                             
these several places not to that then                                           
present generation but to the generation                                        
of our Lord's Day see no dumb Matthew 11                                        
18 for John came neither eating or                                              
drinking and they say if a devil this is                                        
the answer to the where question in 2:17                                        
and where is the God of judgment okay I                                         
send my messenger so in the Old                                                 
Testament at least in the Masoretic text                                        
of the Old Testaments not in the                                                
Septuagint perhaps we don't have the the                                        
pronouns there it's I send my messenger                                         
he will prepare third person singular                                           
the messenger is going to prepare the                                           
way a singular way before me of course                                          
that's singular referring to God and the                                        



Lord whom ye plural seek shall suddenly                                         
come to his temple now let's back up to                                         
mark and we see as it is written I will                                         
send my messenger before thy face now                                           
what I would want to look up here is to                                         
say if that's a quote of Malachi what                                           
why why is it changed here a little bit                                         
which shall prepare the way before me                                           
let's see if bollinger by the way has                                           
any remarks on this                                                             
mark 1 2 he says as it is written read                                          
according as ok according as it it is                                           
written it has been written it's                                                
standeth written in the prophets now he                                         
says it is a complete quotation of                                              
Malachi 3 verse 1 Isaiah 43 the voice of                                        
him that crieth in the wilderness                                               
prepare you the way of the Lord and see                                         
appendix that's probably about where two                                        
or more citations are combined it gives                                         
a little word about that to be                                                  
interesting to look to okay so first we                                         
have Malachi I send my messenger before                                         
thy face which shall prepare thy way                                            
before thee presumably we'd have to do                                          
some work on this presumably this is the                                        
nation of Israel the voice of one crying                                        
in the wilderness and prepare ye the way                                        
of the Lord so let's check that out see                                         
if we've got an exact quote Isaiah                                              
chapter 40 verse 3 the voice of him that                                        
crieth in the wilderness prepare ye okay                                        
so I think who does the ye refer to                                             
verse 2 is a little more complex verse 3                                        
prepare ye the way of the Lord I think                                          
that's the nation of Israel though we                                           
don't see the nation of Israel in mark                                          
chapter three we do see it in the quote                                         
that it comes from and and in in Isaiah                                         
chapter again what what is that Isaiah                                          
chapter I've lost it there Isaiah                                               
chapter somewhere in there 40 verse                                             
three I'm at it no wonder I couldn't                                            
find it Isaiah chapter 40 verse 3 that                                          
gives us the context of who the ye is so                                        
you actually have to back up and give                                           
that context which gives a important                                            
points about any time we have quotes                                            
given in the Old Testament we always                                            
have to take the Old Testament con                                              
texts into that which we are reading                                            
today to make the application correct so                                        
in this case I think the Yi is the                                              
nation of Israel that is that is to                                             
prepare the way and that's the same                                             
passage comfort ye comfort ye my people                                         
saith the Lord                                                                  
this is you could you could follow that                                         
through is this the entire nation of                                            
Israel is this the the the the the the                                          
religious leaders in that case if you                                           
could argue for that case then he's                                             



talking to the Pharisees and the scribes                                        
in the priests the things they're                                               
supposed to be doing that they're not                                           
doing and therefore judgment would come                                         
upon them thank you for a very good                                             
question Mike hope you are doing well                                           
and a question from Charles on YouTube                                          
could the hundred and forty-four                                                
thousand be the male babies Herod killed                                        
after the wise men didn't come back to                                          
tell him where the baby king was that                                           
would be the idea that the 144,000                                              
return and come about I think the                                               
challenge would be there I don't think                                          
there's any way in which you could get a                                        
hundred and forty four thousand out of                                          
those babies that Herod killed probably                                         
most estimates are maybe six to eight                                           
boys actually in the small town of                                              
Bethlehem o little town of Bethlehem                                            
maybe a dozen or two dozen I've seen but                                        
certainly Bethlehem and I would say even                                        
all of Israel didn't have enough                                                
population at that point that there                                             
would have been that many under two                                             
years old to be there I also don't see                                          
any indication that the 144,000 are                                             
resurrected so to speak I think that                                            
rather than hundred and forty four                                              
thousand are men pure men who will be                                           
living in that day now I know that in                                           
our context today it's hard for us to                                           
imagine that you can find a hundred and                                         
four                                                                            
4,000 pure man but this is going to be a                                        
day in which Israel already is going to                                         
be working on purifying itself this is a                                        
day after the rapture this is a day I                                           
think as you place it after seals 1 2 3                                         
&amp; 4 which I'll show you as I get in the                                     
book of Revelation or you can go back to                                        
our study on the revelation I think                                             
seals 1 2 3 &amp; 4 take place prior to the                                     
seven years so this is at the beginning                                         
of the seven years that you have those                                          
which just means you've already had                                             
years of preparation years of Israel                                            
growing in its strength you've had the                                          
Ezekiel 3839 war you've had the rise of                                         
Israel in its religion and his holiness                                         
they have their temple they are working                                         
so 144,000 priests perhaps that are                                             
serving or preparing to serve in the                                            
temple I think their future individuals                                         
that are maybe living today but you                                             
could also argue that they're not even                                          
born yet today but not resurrected                                              
individuals would be my understanding                                           
there now you know maybe I'm missing                                            
something there on that and I would love                                        
to take a look at that should that be                                           
the case it would be an interesting                                             



thing to look at and to consider how                                            
about Tony who says in the history of                                           
dispensationalism there are a lot of                                            
connections with Presbyterian type                                              
churches are more Presbyterian churches                                         
today still dispensational I think you                                          
would have a very difficult time finding                                        
a dispensational Presbyterian Church                                            
today                                                                           
let's look I think I want to look I'm                                           
not sure okay I think that we're gonna                                          
check out Bethel Church in Houston is an                                        
independent Presbyterian Church that                                            
is they are not part of Presbyterian USA                                        
they're not part of the PCA Presbyterian                                        
Church of America an independent                                                
Presbyterian Church which you might call                                        
a Bible Church by the way elder led                                             
elder functioned but that would being                                           
being of that Presbyterian line would                                           
unlike most Bible churches hold to a                                            
Westminster Confession kind of doctrine                                         
now let's just see here if we can find                                          
let's see what we believe here we go                                            
find out what we believe and we believe                                         
the Bible consisting of the Old and New                                         
Testament you've got to put that in                                             
there today I would even put the 66                                             
books of the old New Testament were                                             
inspired God superintended we believe in                                        
the eternal Trinity the Father Son and                                          
the Holy Spirit I'm sure going to be                                            
standard Orthodox belief we believe that                                        
man was originally created in the image                                         
and likeness of God that he fell through                                        
sin as a consequence lost his spiritual                                         
life became dead in trespasses and sins                                         
the spiritual death has been transmitted                                        
to the entire human race such that every                                        
child of Adam is born into the world                                            
with a nature essentially and                                                   
unchangeably bad apart from divine grace                                        
okay that's Westminster Confession                                              
that's Calvinism that's Presbyterianism                                         
and yet I think we're gonna find that                                           
this church is at least mildly                                                  
dispensational but definitely it's got                                          
to be Calvinists because of what they                                           
have built right there we believe in                                            
salvation that owing to universal death                                         
through sin no one may enter the kingdom                                        
of God they've got bad Kingdom theology                                         
here because you and I are not trying to                                        
enter into the                                                                  
kingdom of God that's an earthly Kingdom                                        
unless he is born again once again there                                        
they're mixing their their dispensations                                        
this new birth is a gift of God which                                           
comes through faith okay the new birth                                          
is a gift of God that there as so many                                          
Calvinists do they're not going to be                                           
clear on this yeah as of yet we can't                                           



tell which order this comes in it looks                                         
like God gives the gift and you and and                                         
he probably gives you the faith alone                                           
but let's look at election and eternal                                          
security in eternity past God in His                                            
sovereignty and not based upon any                                              
foreseen merit chose certain people to                                          
be recipients okay so they definitely                                           
are Calvinists they're definitely                                               
Presbyterian but we believe that the                                            
dispensations our stewardship by which                                          
God has administered his purpose on                                             
earth through man under varying                                                 
responsibilities so there's a mild                                              
dispensation lien ah tree ejected                                               
dispensationalism                                                               
and in many ways they're accepting a                                            
dispensationalism a lot of the college                                          
of biblical studies out of houston this                                         
these this church closely related to                                            
their students and some of their                                                
professors and college of biblical                                              
studies is again mildly or strongly                                             
depending on where you'll and                                                   
dispensationalist but coming out of this                                        
vein of thought the church we believe                                           
that all who are born again through                                             
faith in Jesus are members of the true                                          
church Universal which is the bride                                             
and the body of Christ standard                                                 
evangelicalism and Presbyterianism God                                          
has ordained the formation of local                                             
churches and that's because he ordained                                         
the body of Christ                                                              
in their view where believers are to be                                         
equipped for their work of service                                              
I appreciate that that really is the                                            
purpose of the local church through the                                         
oversight of pastors and elders and                                             
that's Presbyterian too ordinances are                                          
given to the church water baptism the                                           
Lord's table                                                                    
these are reserved for and observed by                                          
those who profess                                                               
their faith in Jesus Christ so they've                                          
got an open communion Christians called                                         
to a holy walk it is the responsibility                                         
of all believers to witness to the                                              
saving grace of Jesus Christ we believe                                         
in the imminent coming of the Lord Jesus                                        
in the air to receive to himself all                                            
those dead or alive who belong to him                                           
this looks like a rapture and it also                                           
looks like they include Old Testament                                           
Saints if you will in in this                                                   
resurrection so that would be a covenant                                        
theology mixed in together with a                                               
dispensational theology at the end of                                           
the present age the earth will undergo a                                        
time of judgment or tribulation for                                             
seven years that's dispensationalism the                                        
culmination of the tribulation will be                                          



the personal return of Jesus Christ to                                          
establish the Millennial age so that is                                         
a pre-tribulational premillennialism and                                        
yet they've mixed in a just a covenant                                          
theology with the Old Testament church                                          
so to speak                                                                     
this millennial age is the time in which                                        
Christ will reign Satan will be bound                                           
Israel will be restored the earth will                                          
be filled with the knowledge of the Lord                                        
the final judgments will occur at the                                           
end of the millennial age the unsaved                                           
will be cast into the lake of fire to be                                        
punished with everlasting separation                                            
from the presence of the Lord the saved                                         
will enjoy conscious blessedness forever                                        
in the presence of God so once again                                            
that is the Bethel Church of Houston as                                         
you can see a nice building and a nice                                          
congregation there and I would say one                                          
that focuses on Bible teaching and and                                          
has this mild form of dispensationalism                                         
now the question Tony has is our                                                
presbyterian churches today still                                               
dispensational really know except for                                           
very few exceptions that you would find                                         
like Bethel Church of Houston as a                                              
matter of fact that's the only one I can                                        
tell you about no doubt there are more                                          
probably if you looked up independent                                           
Presbyterians they are more likely to be                                        
of that dispensational sort but it is                                           
gonna be again a lot of mix-up in there                                         
I would love to help the Bethel Church                                          
rightly divide their dispensationalism                                          
and get the covenant theology that they                                         
brought in their Presbyterianism now                                            
this goes back as Tony says in the                                              
history of dispensationalism there are a                                        
lot of connections with Presbyterian                                            
type churches indeed there are Dallas                                           
Theological Seminary founded by Lewis                                           
Sperry chafer Lewis Sperry chafer of                                            
course was a Presbyterian and Schofield                                         
was a Congregationalist which was is of                                         
the same family of Presbyterianism but                                          
Schofield excuse me Schaffer Lewis                                              
Sperry chafer I think brought too much                                          
of his presbyterian into Presbyterianism                                        
into dispensationalism i don't think he                                         
cut some of the things or divided some                                          
of the things out that he needed to                                             
divide out I may be wrong I think Lewis                                         
Sperry chafer ended up going to                                                 
Scofield's Church what is today now                                             
let's go field Memorial Church and so                                           
became a crunk Congregationalist I may                                          
be wrong on all of that but so many of                                          
that generation of dispensationalist                                            
which wrote some of the great things but                                        
but that you know that gets into the                                            
Riesz the wall verge the Dwight                                                 



Pentecost all of that that range that                                           
came out of Dallas Theological Seminary                                         
almost exclusively has elder led                                                
churches from their Presbyterianism and                                         
that's basically the definition of                                              
Presbyterian and almost exclusively as                                          
well holds to at least a mild form of                                           
Calvinism you have some like I suppose                                          
an album acclaim that comes out of I                                            
believe he was out of brethren and of                                           
course darby was out of brethren as well                                        
and Stremme see if there's a short bio                                          
there's not of album acclaim but check                                          
that out he                                                                     
if I'm not mistaken he came out of a                                            
brethren movement John Nelson Darby came                                        
out of the Church of England as many did                                        
including Bullinger or prior to                                                 
Presbyterianism they were coming out of                                         
the Church of England but it does show                                          
that even if you're Presbyterian or                                             
Church of England when you study the                                            
Word of God you you you become a                                                
dispensationalist this is what happens                                          
and typically also I might say then you                                         
get at odds with your denomination it                                           
happened to bullinger it happened to                                            
Darby it                                                                        
I think happened even to Lewis Sperry                                           
chafer and those Presbyterians because                                          
that wasn't in the denominational                                               
brochure and holding fast to the                                                
denominational brochure is much more                                            
important through the denominations then                                        
then adhering to the Bible the                                                  
denominations are not interested this                                           
includes a Southern Baptist Convention                                          
by the way they're not interested in                                            
hearing that they're denominational                                             
brochure is theologically incorrect they                                        
will not have it they will not even                                             
entertain the discussion they will                                              
immediately put you out and set you                                             
aside in the little heretic group over                                          
there yeah you can stay and send your                                           
money but don't you dare speak up they                                          
will give you if your happen to be                                              
Southern Baptist and influential they                                           
will they will keep you busy in                                                 
absolutely meaningless rubber-stamp                                             
committees so that you can't do any harm                                        
they're just not interested in all of                                           
that                                                                            
so our Presbyterian churches today                                              
dispensational absolutely not                                                   
PCA is utterly allergic to                                                      
dispensationalism PC USA is utterly                                             
allergic to the Bible and so maybe one                                          
or two independent churches that are                                            
there appreciate your question there and                                        
your knowledge of a little bit of                                               
dispensational history through that one                                         



of these days I want to spend some more                                         
time I did a little bit of it in the                                            
church graphically presented and we have                                        
those videos online I believe                                                   
and spend a little more time of these                                           
families of denominations because it is                                         
helpful to know where the Bible church                                          
movement came out of where the Baptist                                          
movement came out of where the                                                  
Methodists came out of where did Calvary                                        
Chapel come out of where did the                                                
vineyard movement come out what's what's                                        
their family tree what's their roots                                            
because those roots do come through and                                         
you begin to see that you know that I                                           
have Baptist roots and you know that                                            
that does affect the way I teach it's a                                         
hard thing to get to get away from and                                          
let me say one more thing of speaking of                                        
I don't know lose Barry J for someone so                                        
they come out of Presbyterianism they                                           
bring a lot of Presbyterianism with them                                        
does that mean we should reject them I                                          
don't think so Lewis Sperry chafer wrote                                        
a very good systematic theology I just                                          
skipped the part about soteriology in                                           
the part about ecclesiology but outside                                         
of that he wrote a very good systematic                                         
theology and we ought to say you know                                           
what I'm glad he'd came out of                                                  
Presbyterianism I wish you'd had more                                           
influence in Presbyterianism I wish he'd                                        
caused the split rather than to go PCUs                                         
APCA I wish it had been just a total                                            
influence of Presbyterianism towards                                            
dispensationalism and Presbyterianism                                           
would be the dispensational denomination                                        
today he didn't have that kind of                                               
influence but nonetheless I think we can                                        
sometimes be too critical saying well                                           
he's too Presbyterian well he grew up                                           
Presbyterian you you kind of become that                                        
and we have to be a little bit gracious                                         
there I'll say that because I am hype                                           
early dispensational and I find that I'm                                        
a man without a country nobody wants me                                         
there there's no group this has kind of                                         
been a blessing for me but the Baptist                                          
certainly don't want me the Southern                                            
Baptist that is they they don't want me                                         
at all                                                                          
the independent fundamentalists well                                            
we used to use the new American Standard                                        
I mean I'm not so sure about him and you                                        
know whatever they come to pick their                                           
their issues the the grace churches they                                        
don't want me but he has a Baptistery in                                        
this church my goodness we can so I                                             
think at some point we have to realize                                          
that people are not products of that                                            
they don't they're not dropped in from                                          
outer space they'd rather come from a                                           



background and we ought to celebrate                                            
when they're making changes and                                                 
movements in the background so so that                                          
said if you like Presbyterianism I'd                                            
rather you go to Bethel Church in                                               
Houston than any other Presbyterian                                             
Church now if you're going ahead and                                            
looking for a church in Houston let me                                          
give you some other suggestions like dr.                                        
Andy woods Church or dr. Robbie Deans                                           
Church or some of those others there but                                        
but hey if you got to be Presbyterian                                           
because your mother would turn over in a                                        
grave or whatever go to Bethel Church in                                        
Houston and then try to get them to                                             
change their doctrinal statement and                                            
what they teach but do it up front okay                                         
let's see here we have a question that                                          
comes from our friend Bill in Lubbock a                                         
popular acts to teacher who is                                                  
well-known to this group says this virus                                        
may be judgment on the USA because of                                           
the Trump peace plan for Israel comment                                         
please first of all let me say I don't                                          
know who it is and so I'll speak totally                                        
free from whoever it may be this is my                                          
program so I happen to give my opinion                                          
anyway and I I disagree obviously I                                             
disagree for a couple of reasons one if                                         
you go back to some of our broadcasts                                           
when Trump brought about that Middle                                            
East peace plan I was one of the few                                            
of prophecy type teachers dispensational                                        
teachers who really liked the Trump                                             
peace plan I liked it because it's so                                           
much better for Israel than the status                                          
quo that the other prophecy teachers                                            
would like Israel to remain under for                                           
the next you know 822 years until                                               
something finally happens so I think                                            
progress for Lewis Sperry chafer is                                             
better than no progress for Lewis berry                                         
chafer I think that's the same with                                             
peace plans in Israel so this is                                                
judgment on the USA because of the peace                                        
plan for Israel this often happens that                                         
any time something that is taken as                                             
anti-israel in any way the prophecy                                             
teachers will say now God is judging us                                         
because the president got the hiccups                                           
you know because the stock market went                                          
down two days later and therefore it's a                                        
sign it's the same kind of thinking that                                        
Jonathan Cahn has that you read current                                         
circumstances in light of some unrelated                                        
Scripture now I don't think that God is                                         
in the business of judging nations today                                        
I think that God is offering salvation                                          
to individuals nations bring judgment                                           
upon themselves and we're doing a pretty                                        
good job at it                                                                  
nations make their own bed and then have                                        



to sleep in it and this is the                                                  
dispensation that we have today this                                            
once again this dispensation in which                                           
God is not directly judging nations now                                         
this just judgment on the USA I suppose                                         
that these Bible teachers would probably                                        
also say I don't know that he's judging                                         
Italy because their Roman Catholicism is                                        
anti-israel and therefore he sent to the                                        
coronavirus more strongly to Italy                                              
he did to the United States and I                                               
suppose that North Korea who has it                                             
worse than United States they are being                                         
judged because they only sent you know a                                        
million tourists last year instead of a                                         
million and a half tourists and well                                            
everybody knows that North Korea excuse                                         
me South Korea I'm going to say South                                           
Koreans travel a lot and they obviously                                         
didn't we're not promoting Israel enough                                        
and therefore they got this virus and                                           
he's judging China because there's not                                          
enough Chinese made menorahs and                                                
therefore he started it in China that                                           
you could have made menorahs cheaper you                                        
know it this thing that we've got now is                                        
not unique to the United States so how                                          
do you call this a judgment on the USA                                          
the entire world has been affected by                                           
this and I just don't see any way to                                            
connect it only to the US or to this                                            
Trump peace plan for for Israel and and                                         
honestly I think that once again God not                                        
judging let's let's say we just you know                                        
we let's say Bernie Sanders was in                                              
office that's scarier thoughts and                                              
coronavirus isn't it well said Bernie                                           
Sanders was in office he hates Israel                                           
and he put let's see yeah what's the the                                        
name of Corey do you know the the                                               
congresswoman from that from Detroit the                                        
Muslim congresswoman ah thank you thank                                         
you thank you so he makes excuse me he                                          
makes Ilhan Omar the Secretary of State                                         
again nightmarish such situation now and                                        
we cut we totally cut off all aid to                                            
Israel everything else is God going to                                          
judge us for that I'm gonna say no I'm                                          
gonna say that we already                                                       
with that we bring that judgment upon                                           
ourselves just in the election by the                                           
way of putting Bernie Sanders in the                                            
White House we seal our own fate and so                                         
it would be a self-made judgment I I                                            
don't even think this coronavirus is                                            
prophetic                                                                       
you know wars and rumors of wars and                                            
famines and pestilence these are the                                            
beginning but these are also the things                                         
that you have all through time                                                  
it is a part of the cursed world that we                                        
live in I am NOT of the nature that                                             



thinks that we have to assign every                                             
occurrence to some act of God I I reject                                        
the kind of Presbyterian theology that                                          
says if it happened God is the one that                                         
did it I rather think that we live in a                                         
cursed world pandemics happen diseases                                          
happen death happens decisions happen                                           
some of them are very good some of them                                         
are very bad but that's the world that                                          
we live in and so I don't make that                                             
connection there at all for just a                                              
number of reasons and and what's that ah                                        
yeah yeah thus far anyway it's a pretty                                         
ineffective judgment Coria says you know                                        
if God's going to judge us there's                                              
there's much better ways he could do it                                         
but you know Who am I let's look for                                            
Anthony's question on YouTube in the                                            
spirit of questioning the assumptions uh                                        
oh that's always a bad way to start a                                           
question yeah that means I disagree with                                        
you god Bless You Anthony let's see are                                         
there any passages that standard                                                
dispensationalism understands as                                                
referring to Israel that you do not okay                                        
so you didn't totally attack any of my                                          
positions                                                                       
questioning the assumptions okay                                                
passages that standard dispensationalism                                        
understands as referring to Israel but                                          
you do not let's see let me chew on that                                        
for just a moment and see if any come to                                        
mind you know typically what you have is                                        
the opposite that dispensationalism as a                                        
whole assign some passages only to                                              
Israel and the the broader Christian                                            
world applies them to everybody in the                                          
world I had an experience just the other                                        
day when which I put a Facebook post                                            
that somebody didn't like this rarely                                           
happens typically I get nothing but                                             
hearts on my facebook posts and people                                          
just absolutely love every word but from                                        
time to time you know once every 5 or 10                                        
years there's someone who disagrees with                                        
something that I have said it happens so                                        
somebody disagreed and they said you                                            
know this is not the time for this                                              
remove this post get it off here I                                              
didn't know who the person was because                                          
I've got Facebook friends and followers                                         
that I don't know who they are and most                                         
of you do too and so I went it turns out                                        
he's a pastor somewhere in the southeast                                        
and he had a little video on there and                                          
said I think the video probably was made                                        
because he got mad at me had that air to                                        
it that I'm mad at a preacher in New                                            
Mexico and therefore here's this video I                                        
may be wrong there it's hard to you know                                        
judge motives but he he was talking                                             
about this is no time for judgmental                                            



thinking what we need to do is follow                                           
the instructions of God's Word who said                                         
if my people who are called by my name                                          
and we are his people we have his name                                          
upon us about oh my goodness I I didn't                                         
even bother to respond to his Facebook                                          
post because I knew that we would need                                          
to enlist him to                                                                
and sit next to Cory who's on his phone                                         
got caught                                                                      
oh he's messy he's messin he's he's uh                                          
he's taking care of my chat he's                                                
probably talking to the guy right now we                                        
need to have him come in and sit through                                        
three years of theological training                                             
now the there's many that go that way so                                        
this other way you know again I think                                           
great question here I want to chew on                                           
that a little bit the standard                                                  
dispensationalism understand some                                               
passages referring to Israel and I do                                           
not                                                                             
probably but I've got to think of them                                          
so I'm gonna save your question Anthony                                         
I'm gonna look into that I appreciate                                           
that                                                                            
let's see are you familiar with the                                             
writer named Dave hunt I am mildly                                              
let's see he's he passed away a few                                             
years ago what was his website called is                                        
that light it's not lying in the land                                           
mr. Dave Reagan and as you can tell I'm                                         
not just terribly the Berean call is                                            
that it no maybe                                                                
so let's see here yeah the Berean call I                                        
think was Dave hunts yes Dave hunt found                                        
her okay so that is a ministry biblical                                         
discernment some of you know that I                                             
haven't talked about it much but I have                                         
not been a huge fan of discernment                                              
ministries but I would say Berean call                                          
is definitely a discernment ministry                                            
that's worthy of looking into and                                               
teaching from a dispensational point of                                         
view probably not what I'd call a                                               
rightly dividing point of view but                                              
nonetheless a a dispensational point of                                         
view I would say probably more of                                               
what they prefer to call normative                                              
dispensationalism and especially                                                
relating to last days whereas my                                                
dispensational teaching just relates to                                         
the entire scripture they would focus                                           
more on last days here I just noticed an                                        
article that we can weigh us a little                                           
long but let's look at just a bit of it                                         
the article is called will the rapture                                          
occur at the last Trump and that goes                                           
see if we can find his discussion on                                            
first Corinthians 15 I would assume it                                          
would relate to that because that's the                                         
passage about okay I don't see let's                                            



just see if we can find a 15 first                                              
Corinthians 15 there so the trumpet                                             
sound behold I will show you a mystery                                          
we won't all sleep we will all it won't                                         
all be in the grave we will all be                                              
changed the trumpet will sound the dead                                         
will be raised incorruptible and we will                                        
be changed I assume that's a paraphrase                                         
either that or a very modern translation                                        
what Trump it is Tom I don't know but                                           
certainly it is not that one in the                                             
revelation because that's in the middle                                         
that's not even pre-wrath or mid-trib or                                        
post-trib it doesn't fit anywhere why                                           
should that Trump mark the resurrection                                         
and the catching up to heaven because                                           
furthermore Tom I just quoted a verse                                           
that would put an end to the idea and                                           
that is when are you going to avenge our                                        
blood now it would take me longer to                                            
figure out exactly where he is on that                                          
but my guess is that he would take a                                            
little different view on first                                                  
Corinthians 15 than I do but most                                               
dispensationalists do and so nonetheless                                        
I think I think Dave hunts probably one                                         
of the better was one of the better                                             
Bible teachers he's deceased now that                                           
was on the internet and they probably                                           
put together                                                                    
good conference they still do have their                                        
conference I believe let's see the 2020                                         
conference is in August                                                         
Elijah Abraham Karl Kirby Warren Smith                                          
ta Mac Mahon who's the current leader of                                        
this ministry Warren Smith has written a                                        
lot of very good stuff from a                                                   
discernment point of view especially on                                         
the New Apostolic Reformation and                                               
mystery kind of mystical kind of stuff                                          
Karl Kirby                                                                      
let's see is must be an apologetic                                              
apologist I am not real big into                                                
apologetics Elijah Abraham I've heard of                                        
him Iraq Muslim looks like an                                                   
apologetics conference to me living away                                        
sis ministries and I don't see a theme                                          
to the conference but my guess is it's                                          
gonna be good stuff                                                             
that I would largely agree with it I                                            
don't even agree with everything I say                                          
in my own conference let alone with what                                        
others say in their conferences when we                                         
have our Taos prophecy conference last                                          
weekend in September I don't agree with                                         
everything the speakers say there but                                           
there's some good learning there and we                                         
take that now all that I probably should                                        
and because of time today we won't but I                                        
probably should look into the Berean                                            
calls doctrinal statement like we did                                           
with Bethel Church earlier and see what                                         



their positions are because I'm going by                                        
memory through that Greg says would not                                         
the next ultimate judgment yes however I                                        
think we would argue and I think you'd                                          
agree with me that once we get into the                                         
days of the tribulation of the 70th week                                        
there's the judgment that does come upon                                        
the grass and upon the seas and upon the                                        
Stars and all of                                                                
which is not necessarily a judgment of                                          
fire it's those tribulation judgments                                           
that come down and I do think that God                                          
begins to judge nations again after this                                        
individual dispensation in which we are                                         
in is removed out of here                                                       
come in from Joel on Facebook amen                                              
second chronicles 7:14 has nothing to do                                        
with the mystery gospel and the present                                         
dispensation and there are no principles                                        
that apply yeah I totally agree you know                                        
should we be humble yeah certainly you                                          
can find that taught in other places of                                         
the scripture should we seek the Lord                                           
yeah sure we should are we                                                      
God's people called by his name no and                                          
if we seek the Lord will he restore our                                         
crops and since we don't have crops                                             
today I guess will he restore the stock                                         
market if America all showed up in                                              
church today and repented before God in                                         
sackcloth and ashes would the stock                                             
market turn around and the coronavirus                                          
stopped no I suppose we'd all be                                                
breaking the laws of the almighty state                                         
who's told us we can't gather in groups                                         
of 50 or more it doesn't apply at all                                           
should we study 2nd chronicles 7:14                                             
absolutely in its context applied to                                            
whom it belongs so that we know our holy                                        
history and we have a biblical worldview                                        
you know I think going back to these                                            
worldview ministries and biblical                                               
discernment ministries and apologetics                                          
ministries one of the reasons I have a                                          
hesitancy towards them is they're not                                           
just Bible teaching ministries I think                                          
that you get discernment when you just                                          
teach the Bible and when you pick on the                                        
current event that's when you you you                                           
exegete the event instead of exegete                                            
Ingush and there I think we                                                     
we come out in not such a good place                                            
there let's see here                                                            
I think I think I got all the questions                                         
there at 9:59 of mountain time                                                  
this is the special for today law on                                            
grace by Alva MacLean it's regular $4.95                                        
so cheap this week save 30% when you use                                        
coupon code Wednesday and I think that                                          
brings it down to about three dollars                                           
and fifty cents and again I probably                                            
won't agree with everything and you                                             



won't agree with everything but he's got                                        
some he's not through this he's got some                                        
very good stuff in it law and grace that                                        
is available and love me one more time                                          
say that we started this thing last                                             
night that I am planning on doing again                                         
tonight and that is that if you go                                              
tonight to youtube only youtube.com its                                         
YouTube exclusive and the reason is I'm                                         
broadcasting from my house and I don't                                          
have all the equipment up there to                                              
broadcast everywhere the sound is not                                           
all that good yet maybe we'll make some                                         
improvements on it it's it's somewhat of                                        
a crude broadcast that is it's not quite                                        
as refined as the others but if you go                                          
there probably about ten o'clock                                                
mountain time tonight                                                           
that's way too late for those of you in                                         
the middle of the night on the eastern                                          
coast but there will come popped up                                             
right at the top is youtube.com slash                                           
Randy white you'll see the theological                                          
insomniac will be there when I'm on                                             
here's number one if you want to go back                                        
and listen to last night's version right                                        
there there I am and see if I can find                                          
the the cover for it and give you that                                          
there we go                                                                     
the theological insomniac late night                                            
commentary on the normal the abnormal                                           
and the paranormal I'll do it some                                              
times I won't do it every night and                                             
tonight if I'm about falling asleep at                                          
10 o'clock I won't do it but maybe it's                                         
just a totally random kind of thing am I                                        
going to be on or am I not going to be                                          
on youtube.com / Randy white you can                                            
check it out and see and if I'm on which                                        
I'm kind of planning on being we'll talk                                        
about the normal the abnormal and the                                           
paranormal and have a fun little                                                
discussion let's talk about what's in                                           
the news what's going on in the world                                           
and we can talk biblical theological                                            
questions as well but we'll be back in                                          
the morning                                                                     
bright-eyed and bushy-tailed at 10:00                                           
a.m. mountain time for our broadcast of                                         
a Sathya Logan I do hope you will go                                            
wash your hands and remember you don't                                          
need a reason to live you need an                                               
African violet I got a new pot did you                                          
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


